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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

REGULAR MEETING

Approved Minutes of December 12, 2011
REGULAR SESSION AGENDA
I. Chair/Councilmember Robinson called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm in the City Council Chambers of City Hall.  
Committee Members:


Present: L. Robinson (Chair), D. Lane, D. Terrazas

Staff: M. Dettle, Public Works Director; S. Clark, Deputy Police Chief; M. Garcia, Parks Superintendent; S. O’Neill, Analyst; S. Collins, Assistant to the City Manager

Guest Presenters: Don Kelly, California Fish and Game; Tom Barnett, Caltrans
Public: Fifteen members of the public 
II. Public Comment on Items Not on the Agenda

Several members of the public commented on Occupy Santa Cruz and incidents on the San Lorenzo River levee.

III. Approval of the Minutes of the October 10, 2011 Meeting
Councilmember Terrazas moved, seconded by Vice Mayor Lane, to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2011 meetings as submitted.  The motion carried 3 – 0.  
IV. Levee Safety Discussion – Presentations by Santa Cruz Parks and Recreation, Police and Public Works Departments, followed by presentations from outside agencies, including Caltrans
Assistant to the City Manager Scott Collins provided a brief overview of the various regulations regarding the San Lorenzo River levee, including City of Santa Cruz Municipal Code, California Penal Code, as well as regulations set out by the Army Corps of Engineers, Fish and Game and Caltrans. Deputy Chief Steve Clark, Parks Superintendent MauroGarcia, Public Works Director Mark Dettle and staff member Shioban O’Neill provided a brief overview of the City’s efforts to address safety and nuisance issues occurring on levee.  Finally, Caltrans and Fish and Game staff spoke about their respective agencies role regarding the levee.    

The public commented on the various societal issues occurring in the River Levee area, and expressed their support for the City’s various efforts to address those concerns.  

By consensus, the committee directed staff to provide an update on the Levee at the next scheduled Public Safety Committee meeting. 
V. Communications from Committee Members (Information Only)

Adjournment – at 6:33 p.m., the Public Safety Committee adjourned from the regular meeting of December 12, 2011 to its next regularly scheduled meeting to be determined.   
The City of Santa Cruz does not discriminate against persons with disabilities.  Out of consideration for people with chemical sensitivities, we ask that you attend fragrance free.  Upon request, the agenda can be provided in a format to accommodate special needs.  Additionally, if you wish to attend this public meeting and will require assistance such as an interpreter for American Sign Language, Spanish, or other special equipment, please call the City Clerk’s Department at 420-5030 at least five days in advance so that we can arrange for such special assistance.  The Cal-Relay system number: 1-800-735-2922.

